
 

Elizabeth North Primary School 

Our Vision 

Our vision is to inspire a community of learners to achieve personal greatness 



2025 Term 1, Week 7 

 

Important dates to remember 

 

• Wednesday 12th March to Friday 21st March Naplan  

• Monday 17th March  Catch up Day School Photos 

• Monday 17th March AGM/Governing Council 

• Friday 28th March Pupil Free Day 

• Monday 31st March to Friday 4th April Interviews  

• Friday 4th April Colour and Slime 

• Friday 11th April Last Day of Term 2pm Early Dismissal 



Monday 17th March Catch up Day School Photos 

Wednesday 12th March -Monday 24March Naplan 

Thursday 13th March Assembly 2:10pm 

Monday 17th March AGM/Governing Council  

Friday 21st March Harmony Day 

Friday 28th March Pupil Free Day 

Monday 31st March to Friday 4th April Interviews 

Friday 4th April Monty's Colour and Slime Fun Run  

Leadership news 

Year 3-6 Playground Update 

After being forced into changing playground design companies, we have just signed off on the 

preliminary plans which will go out to tender in the next few weeks. I was able to share these 

with our student parliament last week, and they were very excited. The new Year 3-6 

playground will be located on the edge of the oval, just outside Rooms 22 and 23. If final costs 

come in as predicted, we will have a shaded playground with approximately 4 large pieces of 

equipment. We are also hoping to have a couple of swings between Room 17 and the tennis 

courts. Stay tuned for further updates. 



 

1 - Year 3-6 Playground Design 

Morning School Gate Closures 

You may have noticed that our gates on Amport and Clearbury Streets are being closed a little 

earlier than usual in the morning. While we understand that this may cause some 

inconvenience to those families still onsite after 9:00am, this decision has been made to 

improve the safety measures for our students. If you are onsite after the gates are closed, we 

ask that you exit via the pedestrian gates on Woodford Road. 

Focus on Metacognition and Self-Regulation 

Our school has been working hard on connecting with the Public Education Strategy and last 

year we spent considerable time looking at which areas we would focus on, to complement our 

Literacy, Numeracy and Trauma-informed practice priorities. After extensive consultation with 

staff, we made the decision to focus on the domain - Metacognition and Self-Regulation. Each 

team of teachers within the school has then spent time making decisions about what specific 

actions will best support their students in improving their metacognition and self-regulation. 

What is Metacognition? 

Metacognition can be described as an awareness and understanding of one's own thought 

processes. 

Outcomes 



The outcomes that we are working towards are: 

1. Learners can stop and think about what’s needed to best achieve the task in front of them.   

2. Learners are able to understand and manage their behaviour and reactions to the 

environment. 

Below you can see the specific actions that teams within the school are working on to begin the 

year. 

 



Governing Council Annual General Meeting 

 

Friday 4th April Monty's Colour and Slime Fun Run 

 

Monty’s Colour&Slime Fun Run is coming on Friday 4th April! 

Simply go to www.myprofilepage.com.au and click onto the register button to create a 

cybersafe, online profile page. 

Raise $10 to receive your first incentive prize, there are 15 unique prizes on offer! 

https://nam04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.myprofilepage.com.au%2F&data=05|02|Christine.Stokes310%40schools.sa.edu.au|6e49758a663d4979272208dd5785366d|73bbf4e906884946aea9bd0bb40ecf07|0|0|638762951873072448|Unknown|TWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D|0|||&sdata=AZyMemm%2BgURESyx%2Fk2gwosI9tOYmrYIVFMwqfc96sgo%3D&reserved=0


You can even earn free bonus donations! 

Elizabeth North Preschool Grandparent's Day 

 

Elizabeth North Preschool 

What a wonderful and busy start to the year we have had in the preschool! Many of the 

children have started to connect socially with peers and are developing some lovely friendships, 

this is always a delight to watch as they navigate the space together and work hard to develop 

conversational and problem solving skills through play. Your children work hard while at 

preschool and are presented with many experiences designed to pique their interest and 

challenge their thinking, we are already seeing some new skills emerging and an enthusiasm to 

try new things. This confidence is fantastic and lays a solid ‘Effective Learner’ foundation for 

future schooling and life long learning. 



 

With many children currently turning 4 years old, and with midyear intake offers now being 

made, it is important that immunisations are kept up to date ands we are provided with the 

current Medicare immunisation statement.. Come and see Kylie if you are unsure about 

navigating the Medicare App or don’t have the App and she can assist you.  This is a legal 

prerequisite and can result in large fines if this is not adhered to, further information can be 

found here: Early childhood services and immunisation requirements | SA Health 

https://www.sahealth.sa.gov.au/wps/wcm/connect/Public+Content/SA+Health+Internet/Conditions/Immunisation/Immunisation+Programs/Early+childhood+services+and+immunisation+requirements


 

Elizabeth North Preschool loves Harmony Day and the additional opportunity for everyone to 

feel included. To ensure Group 1 and Group 2 can both share in this wonderful event, Group 1 

will celebrate on Tuesday 18th March, and Group 2 will align theirs with the rest of the school 

community on Friday the 21st March. Many families in the past have taken up the suggestion of 

cultural dress, others with their orange T-Shirts, some like to simply wear something orange 

(shorts, hair ribbon, or badge). Regardless of attire, being involved in the day and having 

conversations about inclusivity and how wonderful it is that we are all different is what ’s most 

important. 



 

  

We have made midyear intake offers to those families who reside within our local catchment 

area and will be offering to those out of the area next week. If you have not yet thought about 

enrolling your child for midyear and they qualify for this intake period, please let our preschool 

leader Kylie Richards know as a matter of urgency as spaces are limited. If your child identifies 

as Aboriginal, they can commence with us as soon as they turn 3 years old, we would love to 

hear from you. 

 



 

As a preschool team we have started looking at the Department for Education’s strategy for 

public education and examining it to understand what that means for us in a preschool context 

and for your children as learners. Rather than try to pull the whole strategy apart we have 

identified Effective Learners as our area of impact to focus on, and the domain of 

metacognition and self-regulation. In short, this domain is about our children and their ability to 

not only name emotions, but to identify when they are experiencing those emotions, and then 

to know what to do with those emotions so they can manage themselves effectively within a 

variety of learning spaces and learning activities with a varying degree of difficulty. As you can 

imagine this is very complex learning for 3-5 year olds! We started the term with a visit to the 

Life Ed van and learned about ‘big feelings’ from Harold the Giraffe, and have spent time 

exploring faces and emotions through table top activities and group time with songs and short 

stories. We have been learning ‘belly breathing’ as a strategy to help us regulate our big feelings, 

this is tricker than it sounds as it requires quite a bit of muscular control. If you would like to 

learn and practice belly breathing with your child at home, the YouTube video can be found 

here: Mindfulness Activity - Belly Breathing . If you have strategies and/or tools that you use at 

home to help with the co-regulation and self-regulation of big emotions we would love to hear 

about them. 

https://nam04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fyoutu.be%2FRiMb2Bw4Ae8&data=05|02|Christine.Stokes310%40schools.sa.edu.au|8b1a23a3808f43b28a2e08dd5aed4f57|73bbf4e906884946aea9bd0bb40ecf07|0|0|638766697484956710|Unknown|TWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D|0|||&sdata=%2FyN202yOjTl5l58jsflSI0XtVIQyj69AoVRkQiGlHwM%3D&reserved=0


Wellbeing news 

 

Personal Greatness Awards Congratulations to all the winners.   

Berry Street Briefs 

 



Mindfulness Colouring Competition 

During Getting Ready for Greatness, students were invited to participate in our mindful 

colouring competition. Mindful colouring is a strategy that has been shown to help us regulate 

and calm down. It is a great way to relieve stress and research has shown it can help sleep and 

reduce feelings of depression and anxiety. This is due to the fact you are focusing on things in 

the present moment. By focusing on things such as colour choice or where the lines are, you 

can ignore the noise around you and focus on your movements and sensations.  

At the week 4 Assembly we awarded the year level winners of the colouring competition with a 

certificate as well as a 3D fidget print! Congratulations to our winners:   

• Peyton – Reception 

• Tav – Year 1 

• Annika-Rose – Year 2 

• Ryder – Year 3 

• Aishah – Year 4 

• Sofia – Year 5 

• Ava – Year 6 



 



Student Parliament 

 

During week 3 we were fortunate enough to hold our first Student Parliament. We welcomed 

the 2025 Members of Parliament and planned the agenda for the first class meeting which is 

around what we can improve about Elizabeth North Primary. Members of Parliament are an 

important part of our school structure, helping to plan events, looking for ways to improve the 

school, supporting other students and being role models of our school values and keys to 

success. We look forward to  seeing what Parliament can achieve in 2025! 



School photos 

 

Catch up day is Monday 17th March! 

Library news 

 



 

Occasional care 

 



Peaceful Parents 

 



OSHC 

 

 



Term 1 calendar 

 



Finance update 

 

School fees payments can be made via the Qkr app, eftpos or cash or via bank transfer (bank 

account details are on the bottom of our invoices and statements).  

If you are still yet to apply for school card, please do so by heading to www.sa.gov.au 

https://www.sa.gov.au/


 

https://www.sa.gov.au/topics/education-and-learning/financial-help-scholarships-and-

grants/school-card-scheme 

https://www.sa.gov.au/topics/education-and-learning/financial-help-scholarships-and-grants/school-card-scheme
https://www.sa.gov.au/topics/education-and-learning/financial-help-scholarships-and-grants/school-card-scheme


 

 

2 - https://www.sa.gov.au/topics/education-and-learning/financial-help-scholarships-and-grants/school-card-scheme 

https://www.sa.gov.au/topics/education-and-learning/financial-help-scholarships-and-grants/school-card-scheme


Medication 

 

If your child/ren needs to have medication at school it must be brought to Student Services and 

discussed with our staff. It is a Department for Education requirement that a Medication 

Agreement form is provided and must be completed by a GP or specialist. Staff are not able to 

administer medication unless this form is provided to us.  

Medication must be provided with clearly labelled instructions, including the expiry date. 

Asthma Care Plans must be provided for a child to receive Ventolin. Ventolin must be labelled 

with a label from the chemist and you must also provide a spacer labelled with your child's 

name. 



Lost property 

 

Our lost property box is continuously overflowing. Please ensure names are written on all 

jumpers and hats so they can be returned to students. Our lost property box is located in the 

library and is able to checked before school each day. 



Community news 

 



 



 



 

 



 



 

 



 

Contact Us 

ELIZABETH NORTH PRIMARY SCHOOL 

141 WOODFORD ROAD 

ELIZABETH NORTH SA 5113 

8255 2327 

DL.0825.INFO@SCHOOLS.SA.EDU.AU 
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